
  

                                                                           
 

Inter-School (Parent) Council Minutes 
 
The Inter-School (Parent) Council met at noon on February 9, 2017 with Superintendent Dr. Lori Simon 
calling the meeting to order.  Board of Education members in attendance were Dr. Ed McLaughlin and 
Sheryl Kirkeby. 
 
Dr. Simon welcomed everyone and introduced Valerie Seales, Coordinator of Staff Development, 
Curriculum, Assessment and Instruction and South Canyon Principal Dr. Erin Lehmann.  They reported on 
the K-5 Standards-Based Report Card.  The reporting system was re-vamped to clearly communicate 
information to families regarding essential learning.  If you have questions regarding the report card, please 
direct them to luis.usera@k12.sd.us  Please see attached information also. 
 
Updates: 
 
Strategic Plan Update – The new mission, vision and core values will be announced with the new strategic 
plan.  Nearly 4,000 stakeholders participated in the community survey.  Key themes emerged from the 
survey including literacy/reading by 3rd grade; STEM/personalized 21st century learning; college and career 
readiness; and support for facilities for 21st century learning.  The process will continue through March and 
in April there will community engagement sessions. 
 
Website Update – Juicebox was chosen as the vendor.  Shane Daniel will be contacting parent group inviting 
you to participate in discussion with the vendor when they are on site on February 27 and 28. 
 
Reorganization – We are reorganizing to maximize resources, innovation, and support within the 
organization.  Our focus for 17-18 is to establish structures, protocols, and processes for district leadership 
to support systemic improvement with focus on improved school climate and reading by 3rd grade.  The 18-
19 focus will include restructuring class sizes, staff model that allows us to best serve our students K-12, 
develop more rigorous programming, increased services for gifted/accelerated students, and other areas 
that are identified in our strategic plan. 
 
STEAM² - When Dr. Simon came to Rapid City, she was very surprised to see no STEM in our district.  We 
have the potential with so many partners in our area such as BH Regional Healthcare, BH Corp, RMP, 
SDSMT, WDT, and many others.  Dr. Simon brought together a group of interested stakeholders for a think 
tank to put together how we might open up more pathways for our students.  With the medical 
opportunities, STEAM² evolved.  (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, Math and Medicine)  We will be 
having work force groups meet in the near future to continue discussions for all levels of students. 
 
Professional Development Task Force - The task force brought forth three calendar options.  Dr. Simon put 
together a fourth option which provided professional days tied to student breaks.  These days were 
strategically placed in the calendar to allow families to take time off during the school year that otherwise 
may not be able to during the summer because of ties to the summer tourism industry.  There will no 
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early release with next year’s calendar.  The task force was charged with addressing the “how” on 
professional days.  Once the board has approved the calendar, administration will dig into the “what” and 
push for excellence in every classroom to provide more effective 21st century learning.  We are hearing 
from employers that students need these skills when entering the job market. 
 
Cancellation of activities - The cancellation of one acts was not Dr. Simon’s decision but she is taking 
responsibility for the incident.  Moving forward, the same group that reviews all school cancellations will 
be in discussion cancelling any events.  Secondly, we will look at all activities and treat equally.  Public 
safety is our concern and we consult regularly with NOAA and monitor weather and road conditions.  We 
use a team approach in discussion and contact partners as we make those decisions.  Dr. Simon received 
an invite from Mr. Speck and Mr. Lore to visit with parents and students.  Great discussions occurred 
during this meeting.  We will get past this and move forward with a better process in the future. 
 
School Highlights: 
 
Robbinsdale – Students are on track to make their reading goals.   
 
South Canyon – Family dance will be held at the end of the month and the Cub Scouts did a conservation 
drive with the winning class receiving a donut party. 
 
Corral Drive – The family service night in January was a great success with proceeds going to several 
service groups.  The Little Free Libraries are available for elementary schools.  They have collected many 
books to fill these libraries.  Jump rope for Heart is coming up and they have a new liaison officer. 
 
West – Sessions were held on “Surviving Middle School”.  They included internet safety, cell phone safety, 
and the teenage brain. 
 
Stevens – Students are in the midst of registration including eighth graders.  National Counseling week 
was observed with the principal team taking the counselors to lunch.  There are a lot of winter sports, fine 
arts, robotics, drama and other events taking place. 
 
Valley View – Students made valentines for the elderly.  The PTA is scheduling their 4th Polar Run and 
encourage parents to participate.  Other events include spring bingo, book fair, Jump rope for Heart, music 
memory and spring concert. 
 
Central – Pre-registration is taking place.  TWIRP week will be held in January with each day having a 
theme. 
 
Representatives – Please remember to submit future agenda topics to Shirley at 
shirley.fletcher@k12.sd.us or by calling 716-0327. 
 
Thank you for your attendance and just a reminder that there will not be a meeting in March.  Next 
meeting will be April 13th.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Shirley Fletcher 
Senior Administrative Assistant 
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